

Ph: 202/508-3713

Call to the 52nd Annual National Education Conference

RESIST! "60 YEARS LATER—STRONGER TOGETHER!"

Clayola Brown President Fred Redmond Chairman

Richard Womack, Jr. Vice President

Mike D. Payne Vice President

David De La Torre Vice President

Edgar Romney Secretary

Dr. Lorretta Johnson

Treasurer

Norman Hill Presiedent Emeritus

Dear Brothers and Sisters:

We are pleased to announce that this year's National Education Conference will convene on August 9–13, 2023 on the site of the Grand Sierra Resort in beautiful Reno, Nevada.

We have so much more work ahead of us in the coming months. Thanks to each and every one of you on your extraordinary work in the 2022 mid-term election by your outreach within your local communities to ensure a positive outcome.

This year, the National Education Conference is focused on resetting, recharging and refocusing on the growth of stronger chapters across the entire country. In addition, we will engage in serious dialogue on strategies to move our Labor agenda forward, as well as delve into the historical significance of the 1963 March On Washington. This is our opportunity to bring greater attention to the prominent roles of our co-founders A. Philip Randolph and Bayard Rustin (especially in his role as the Chief Architect of the March). The upcoming 60th Anniversary is to be commemorated later in August 2023.

Reservations can be made by calling the Grand Sierra hotel toll free reservations line at: 1-800-648-5080 / please identify yourselves with the Code: APRI23. Or you may also book your reservations online at: https://book.passkey.com/go/APRI23. Please note that the cutoff date for reservations is July 16, 2023. We urge you to complete the attached Conference Registration form as soon as possible. We have also attached a tentative Conference Agenda to help in planning your travel.

Looking forward to seeing you in Reno!

In Unity

Clayola Brown, President

## bu